
From: Laurie Angel <langel@csulb.edu> 
Date: 03/08/2011 04:OOPM 
Subject: City Council Special Meeting - Redevelopment ....................... ....................... 

Mr. Herrera, 
Please include this e-mail with the formal communication for todays 
special council agenda meeting, item R-I (1 1-01268) . The formal request 
I am making below is for the primary purpose of ensuring transparency, 
accountability and reducing the chance of legal issues / concerns and the 
likelihood of adverse audit findings in the future relative to the 
proposed action on this agenda item. 
................................................. 

Honorable Councilmembers, 

Tonight you are preparing to transfer significant assets of property, 
cash, equipment and contractual agreements, etc. from the Redevelopment 
Agency to the City. This is an action of historic proportions. 

Given the magnitude of these actions and considering all of the funding, 
budgetary and legal issues that the state, city and redevelopment agencies 
throughout the state will likely have, it is absolutely critical an 
accountina and restriction of assets be constituted immediatelv before anv 
assets ma; be sold or disbursed or otherwise contracted. 

The funds that are being transferred from the agency have a specific and 
predetermined purpose and have been budgeted accordingly, as approved by 
the city and redevelopment agency board. If the funds include bond 
proceeds they are committed to be spent within the project areas and debt 
service must be set aside in reserve as required by bond documents. As the 
agenda item states, numerous and specific projects are in process or will 
be contracted for in the near future according to budgets and 
redevelopment planning documents. 

An independent oversight board must be set up immediately to oversee and 
account for any transfer of assets from the Redevelopment Agency to the 
City and any transfer or change in use by the City thereafter. In the 
interest of good faith and as a vested and critical stakeholder in 
redevelopment, my suggestion would be the membership of such a board would 
be: 

1) the City Auditor, who would chair such a board 
2) representation of two or more members of the city council, that have 
the majority of active redevelopment agreements and projects proposed and 
in process in their areas, (since that is where the primary commitment 
lies) 
3) the redevelopment agency board, 
4) the chairs of each of the project area committees, 
5) a representative from the City Attorney's Office and 
5) a representative from the City Manager's Office, Development Services 
and the Budget Office. 






